AL Post 233
General Meeting Minutes
February 13, 2017

Commander Dan Wortmann conducted the opening ceremonies and convened the
meeting at 1935 hours.

Roll Call- Adjutant Ted Veber determined a quorum existed with the following members in
attendance.: Dan Wortmann, James Durnal, Caroline Merillat, Roy Havekost, Ted Veber,
Dave Boyd, J. R. Mathis, Jeff Tupper, Roger Akey, Howard Sheble, B. J. Atkins,

Bill Perkins

Sick and Distressed- WW2 Vet Wes Miller in hospice. WW2 Vet Robert Tritton passed
away last week. PC Captain Ski recuperating at home after his fall.

Previous Meeting Minutes- Posted on 233 website. No feedback received regarding
corrections, omissions or additions received. MM2nd to accept as contained therein. None
opposed.

Correspondence- Proposal for juke box and video game machines business received from
Coleman Music. MM2nd to retain current suppliers. None were opposed.

New Member Applications- 3 new, 1 transfer received. Bill Perkins, Michael Allan and
Richard Messer submitted applications as new members, Ed Rodriquez requested a
transfer from Post 316. All paperwork was in order with 2017 dues paid. MM2nd to accept
with none opposed.

ALA Report- President Linda Williams in hospital with meningitis.

SAL Report- Howard Sheble. Canteen revenue for all events hosted totaled $3749.
Served meals on 8 days including 3 Friday Night dinners. Post donations totaled
$691.Membership is at 72%. Will host the Cigar Club Dinner on February 15.

PCC- Roy Havekost. PCC member Sonny Kirkwood was suspended indefinitely as a PCC
member at their recent meeting for conduct unbecoming a member of the club.

Social Media-Roy Havekost stated Post website had 33,300 visits . Also mentioned the AL
233 Facebook page currently has 672 members. The most visited areas are the E
Calendar, Meeting Minutes and our Newsletter. Caroline Merillat asked how and when
one could post on the FB page. Explanation was provided by Roy.

House Committee- Ted Veber, only 2 events and the Early Bird Dinner are scheduled
between now and May. Again the importance of filling out and seeking approval was
stressed.

Unfinished Business- Lawn Mower sale. Commander Wortmann handling.



Boys State. Interviews were conducted by Dan Wortmann, Maury Lazenby and Big John.
All interviewed were outstanding young men.

With nothing further for the good of the Post to discuss Commander Wortmann conducted
the closing ceremonies and declared the meeting adjourned at 2015 hours.

Ted L. Veber
Post Adjutant



